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“Let the beauty of what you
love be what you do.”

 ~Rumi

Finding Balance and Giving Thanks...
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Dear Club Members,

As we prepare to celebrate
Thanksgiving, I want to take a
moment to express how grateful
I am for each of you. Your
dedication, time, and passion
make a real difference, and
together we’ve achieved so
much.

This season reminds us of the
importance of balance—finding
time for family, personal care,
and the activities that bring us 

joy. While the work we do as a
club is meaningful, it’s equally
essential to take care of
ourselves and cherish the
moments that matter most with
loved ones.

Wishing you a Thanksgiving
filled with warmth, rest, and
gratitude for the many blessings
in life. 

Thanks for all you do,

Sarah

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=1fa02160a49d42e7JmltdHM9MTcxOTI3MzYwMCZpZ3VpZD0xYjgwODAxMS1hMDFmLTZhMTItMzE4NC04Y2VlYTFhMTZiNzImaW5zaWQ9NTU5Mg&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=3&fclid=1b808011-a01f-6a12-3184-8ceea1a16b72&u=a1L21hcHM_Jm1lcGk9MTI3fn5Vbmtub3dufkFkZHJlc3NfTGluayZ0eT0xOCZxPUNvbW11bml0eSUyMFdvbWFuJTI3cyUyMENsdWIlMjBJbmMmc3M9eXBpZC5ZTjE4NXgzNTczOTk1JnBwb2lzPTI4LjM1MDI1NTk2NjE4NjUyM18tODAuNzI2OTk3Mzc1NDg4MjhfQ29tbXVuaXR5JTIwV29tYW4lMjdzJTIwQ2x1YiUyMEluY19ZTjE4NXgzNTczOTk1fiZjcD0yOC4zNTAyNTZ-LTgwLjcyNjk5NyZ2PTImc1Y9MSZGT1JNPU1QU1JQTA&ntb=1


I cannot believe that 2024 is
almost over. It’s one of my
favorite times of the year as
November is our anniversary
and our daughter’s birthday
and of course Thanksgiving.
We have so much to be
thankful for. Our area certainly
dodged Milton and was glad to
hear that everyone was safe
with minor inconveniences. 

November is also the time of
the year when we start to think 

1st Vice-President’s Message
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1st Vice-President JoAnne Post
jpost314@aol.com

about report writing. I would
ask all members to please
submit your hours and
donations by November 15. I
will gather all the input and
send it to the appropriate
chairmen so they can begin
writing on the wonderful and
fun projects and events we
have done this past year. 

I hope everyone has a great
Thanksgiving with family and
friends.

Upcoming Membership Meetings
Get ready to celebrate the
season at our annual Holiday
Party! To continue our club’s
tradition, we will have a very
brief Membership Meeting
followed by lunch, dessert, and
some exciting surprises. This
year we will meet at Urban
Prime in Viera. They have
developed a special menu for
us with the holiday season in
mind. Members and guests will
pay their own bill, including tip. 

All members, booster club
members, spouses, and guests
are invited to attend. It’s the
perfect way to wrap up the
year and enjoy time with
friends!

We need to have a head count 

November’s focus will be on the
Environment CSP with a special
guest from the Florida Wildlife
Hospital. Donations will be
accepted to support their
needs.

We hope to see you there!

 by November 30th, so please
email JoAnne Post.
(jpost314@aol.com) to make
your reservation. Please
include the names of any
guests you are bringing.

Watch for more information!
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Upcoming Club FUNdraisers
If you have already reserved your spot for our Vows of Valor fundraiser, please send your payments to
Susan M. as soon as possible. There are still spaces available, so be sure to share this fundraiser with
your family, friends, and neighbors so that we can make a huge impact on the President’s Project!

 $100 with only 8 people actively
using the tool to purchase gift
cards. 

The November Bunco Party has
been postponed until March 8,
2025. Thank you to all that
helped prepare for this event
and we look forward to picking
this fundraiser back up early
next year. The November 9th
date will be repurposed to work
on some crafts to include in our
gift baskets for upcoming
events.

2nd Vice-President Diane Angus
diane.angus1@gmail.com

October has quickly turned into
November and the year is
nearly over. Hopefully everyone
has recovered from the
horrendous storms of October
and are ready for the holiday
season.

RaiseRight instructions have
been sent out and are posted
on our website. Please make
sure to take a few minutes,
download the App, and earn
money for our organization. We
have already earned more than

2nd Vice-President’s Message



Civic Engagement & Outreach CSP
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Is your family prepared for the
unexpected? Would your
children or other family
members know where to find
your important information if  

and Outreach Chairman is
providing this activity to
encourage your family to
prepare for the future. For
more information, please
contact the Chairman.

something happened to you? Is
your personal information
easily accessible if there was a
hurricane or fire evacuation?
The GFWC Civic Engagement 



Civic Engagement & Outreach, Cont...
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District 6 Annual Meeting 2024 - 1: GFWC FL President Sara Dessereau addresses the assembly; 2:
the head table; 3: GFWC Space Coast Woman’s Club members: JoAnne P., Linda G., and Tiny B.



The book for November is The
First Ladies by Marie Benedict
and Victoria Christopher
Murray. This is the story about
the friendship between First
Lady Eleanor Roosevelt and
civil rights activist Mary McLeod
Bethune. The meeting will be at
Sally Kramer’s house on
November 18 at 1:00. New
members are always welcome.

ESO
Nine of our book club members
are members of ESO, Epsilon
Sigma Omicron, an honorary
educational society open to all
members of GFWC Federated
clubs. For more information
about ESO, please visit the
GFWC FL website or CLICK
HERE to read the ESO
handbook. For current ESO
members, please make sure
you are using the current and
correct forms.

Education & Libraries CSP
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Sally Kramer, Chairman
ckramer34@cfl.rr.com

LITTLE FREE LIBRARY
Our Little Free Library
weathered the hurricane very
well. Taylor M., JoAnne P., and
Laurie W. made sure all the
books were taken out and the
door was secured before the
storm. After the storm, the
books were returned to our
library, and we are open for
business!

SCHOOL VOLUNTEERS
There are many opportunities
for volunteers to work at
Endeavour Elementary. Those
of you that have been cleared
to work around the children in
the classroom, can go out to
the school and volunteer. If
you don’t want to volunteer in
a classroom there are plenty
of opportunities to volunteer
also. There are some events
coming up that we can help
with. I will have more
information for you soon.

BOOK CLUB
At our book club meeting in
October, we discussed the book
The Tea Girl of Hummingbird
Lane by Lisa See. Some
members liked the book, and
others did not which made for a
very interesting discussion. We
enjoyed Hummingbird Cake
and tea provided by Laurie W.
and Kathy S. The tea blend
from the book sparked another
good discussion.

https://www.gfwcflorida.org/
https://72ee9f80-fa10-47fa-8c65-b1e60d5d4239.usrfiles.com/ugd/8c9a8a_7cb0785c8c544802859020223cde3049.pdf
https://72ee9f80-fa10-47fa-8c65-b1e60d5d4239.usrfiles.com/ugd/8c9a8a_7cb0785c8c544802859020223cde3049.pdf


Environmental Tip

It is nice to begin to
experience the cooler
temperatures that come
with Autumn. Daytime
temperatures in the 70s
and 80s and lower humidity
make outdoor activities
much more enjoyable.
There are many walking
trails in and around our
community to enjoy. Take
a walk, see and hear the
beauty of nature around
you.

community. I know that you will
be amazed to find out all that
this hospital does. We are
asking members to donate to
the hospital this month. Here is
how you can donate. Go to
their website:
www.floridawildlifehospital.org
and purchase something from
their wish list. Or check out their
Amazon wish list, Walmart wish
list, or Chewy’s wish list which
are also on their website. Gift
cards from amazon, Walmart
or Chewy’s are also welcome.
You can bring your items for
donation, gift cards, etc. to the
meeting to give directly to
Lindsay or if you choose to
order online and send directly
to them, please be sure to
identify that this is a gift from
GFWC Space Coast Woman’s
Club.

Environment CSP
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Nancy Brown, Chairman
nekbrown@gmail.com

Our general meeting in
November will focus on the
environment. I am very pleased
that our speaker for this
meeting will be Lindsay Mayer,
Outreach and Volunteer
Manager for Florida Wildlife
Hospital. This is a wonderful
organization that cares for sick
or injured wild animals in our

On Saturday, November 9th we
are going to be holding a craft
day at Viera East Residents’
Clubhouse. We will be making
craft items made with corks. No
crafting experience required.
Come and have fun and make
some craft items to raise funds
for our community.

GFWC/FL Newsletters
Are you signed up for the GFWC News & Notes
newsletter? How about the GFWC Florida
Clubwoman Newsletter? These email newsletters
are a great way to keep up with all the GFWC
news!
If you aren’t receiving these emails, click HERE for
GFWC News & Notes and HERE for GFWC FL
Clubwoman. You will need to register for the
member center on each website first, but then you
can sign up for the newsletters.

http://www.floridawildlifehospital.org/
https://www.gfwc.org/news-notes/
https://www.gfwcflorida.org/member-center


WALK & TALK
On Wednesday, November 13th,
we will Walk & Talk at the Viera
Wetlands located at 3658
Charlie Corbeil. Meet us in the
parking lot at 8:30 am. Wear
sturdy shoes. Don’t forget your
sunscreen, a hat or visor, and
water since there is not a lot of
shade. Cameras and binoculars
might be fun! There will be a
sign-up sheet at our November
meeting, or you can email me to
sign up.

GFWC INITIATIVE
The 2024-2026 GFWC
Community Connection Initiative
for Health and Wellness is the
Caregiver’s Circle. The focus of
this initiative “will build upon the
importance of the connection
between health and the
importance of maintaining
balance with emotional,
nutritional, and physical health
and provide much needed and

 Health & Wellness CSP
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Linda Greenstein, Chairman
lhgreenstein@gmail.com

CHARITY MILES
November is National Epilepsy
Awareness Month, and we will
change our charity to Epilepsy
Foundation of America on
November 1st. Their mission is
“to lead the fight to overcome
the challenges of living with
epilepsy and to accelerate
therapies to stop seizures, find
cures and save lives”. With
cooler weather, the COMETS’
challenge will be 2,200 miles.

deserved support for
caregivers. What can we do as a
club to help and support our
members, our friends, our
families or our neighbors who
are caregivers? If any of you
have any suggestions or ideas,
please let me know.

CAREGIVER RECOGNITION
MONTH
November is Caregiver
Recognition Month. One of the
suggestions in our GFWC
manual is to “show special
support by writing notecards”. I
encourage every member to
pick a friend, neighbor, family
member or club member who
happens to be a caregiver and
support your person with a
written notecard or a phone call
during November. Please let me
know if you participate, and
don’t forget to report your
volunteer hours!

As part of our District 6 Fashion
Show fundraiser, which will be
held on Thursday, November
14th, our club will be providing
one opportunity basket to be
used at the fundraiser.

We are accepting gift cards of
any value for any store, 
 

GFWC FL President’s Project
restaurant, or business to be
included in our club’s basket.

.Please bring your gift card
donations to the November
Membership meeting on the 6th
or deliver to JoAnne Post or
Laurie Watkins prior to
November 10th. 



GFWC Signature Program: Domestic & Sexual Violence
Awareness & Prevention

GFWC Space Coast Woman’s Club, Inc. | Issue #15 November 2024

Page 9“Love What You Do!”

Taylor insists that this is the
result of so many activities and
support our Club has conducted
from its inception. Financial
support, food for the pantry,
summertime toys and games
for the children, the Dr Seuss
birthday party, and our support
of Purses with a Purpose.

Congratulations, Taylor!
Taylor Malishenko, Chairman

malishenkotp@gmail.com

If you, or someone you know
needs help, please call or text:
Serene Harbor’s 24/7
confidential hotline: 
321-726-8282(TTY)

To report human trafficking,
please contact the National
Human Trafficking Hotline: 
1-888-373-7888

A Note from the Treasurer
MAKING PAYMENTS
I encourage our members to
pay for events and fundraisers
with our Zelle account. The
account is MY email address
listed here under my photo.

If you must pay in cash or
check, please put it in an
envelope, seal it, and write your
name, the amount enclosed,
and what it is for on the
outside of the envelope. This will 

assist me in making sure the
money goes into the proper
account. 

BUNCO REFUNDS
If you paid for the postponed
Bunco fundraiser by check or
Zelle, your refund has been
sent. Please contact me ASAP
if you paid by cash so that I
can get your payment back to
you. 

Susan Musil, Treasurer
susan.musil@mac.com

Taylor Malishenko was honored
to represent the GFWC Space
Women’s Club when she was
recognized as 2024 Volunteer
of the Year for Support to
Survivors by Serene Harbor at
their annual fundraiser Purses
with a Purpose. Of course, 

tel://18883737888


What We’re Collecting

Club Calendar
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This is a list of on-going collections for items that
will be donated to various organizations in our
area or for club projects.

Pull-tabs (soda & soup can tabs) - will be
donated to Ronald McDonald House charities.
(Health & Wellness)
Eyeglasses - will be donated to the Lions Club.
(Health & Wellness)
Bottle corks (wine & champagne) — for
recycling on our Etsy shop & craft projects.
(Environment) 

Travel-size toiletry products - will be
donated to Endeavour Elementary School.
(Health & Wellness)
Gift Cards - for our D6 opportunity basket.
(President’s Project)
Wish list items - for the Florida Animal
Hospital. (Environment) 

More items will be added as projects are
developed. 
To donate, please contact our club.

mailto:gfwcspacecoast@gmail.com?subject=Donations


Talk To Us

321-446-8941
gfwcspacecoastwc@gmail.com

gfwcspacecoastwc.org
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facebook.com/gfwc
spacecoastwc

We Adopted a School!

Club Officers

President: Sarah Anthony
1st VP:  JoAnne Post

2nd VP:  Diane Angus
Treasurer: Susan Musil

Recording Secretary:  Laurie
Watkins

Corresponding Secretary:  Tiny
Butler

This newsletter is published on
the 1st of every month,

September to May.
All information is submitted by

club members.
For corrections, please contact

our club.

Information

At the October Membership
Meeting, our members voted to
adopt Endeavour Elementary
School! 

This partnership will allow us to
provide meaningful support
throughout the year, enhancing
the lives of students, teachers,
and staff.

What will this look like? We’ll be
involved in several ways, such
as:

School supply drives to
ensure students have the
tools they need.
Teacher appreciation events
to recognize and encourage
the hard work of educators.
Holiday gifts or clothing 

      drives for students and
      families in need.

Volunteer opportunities like
reading to students or
helping with events.

This project offers a wonderful
way to strengthen our
community and make a lasting
impact. Stay tuned for
upcoming activities and ways
you can get involved—whether
through donations, hands-on
volunteering, or creative ideas
to enhance our efforts.
Together, we’ll create a brighter
future for our adopted school!

The school will have a Crock-
Pot Tasting Event on Thursday,
December 12th from 5:30-
6:30pm. We hope to have many
of our members creating
delicious dishes for this evening
get together. Save the date,
dust off the crock-pot and find
a gem of a recipe to share with
the families. Watch for more
information on this fun event!


